A psychiatric clinic is to be established in connection with the new Toronto General Hospital.

The Victorian Order of Nurses has been enriched by \$220,000 collected by H.R.H. the Duchess of Connaught.

The Medical Health Officer of Montreal is preparing to combat infant mortality in that city the coming summer.

Dr. W. B. Querry, Windsor, Ontario, died Dec. 12th, 1912. He was 82 years of age. He practised 30 years in Sandwich, Ont.

The Province of Quebec has commenced its new public health system. Dr. Adelard Corsin is the resident inspector in Montreal.

The King Edward Memorial Fund for the care of consumptives, promoted by the National Sanitarium Association, has reached \$1,000,000.

Dr. W. J. Wagner, for forty years a practitioner in Toronto, died the 10th of January, 1913. He was born in Rochester, N.Y., in 1849.

Dr. H. Hervieux, Montreal, one of the oldest and leading French-Canadian practitioners of that city, died on the steamer Rochambeau, en route from Havre to New York.

The Ninette Sanatorium, Manitoba, was opened in June, 1910. Since that time 433 patients have been admitted. Of this number 392 were discharged and forty died. New buildings are in course of erection, and when completed, will accommodate 110 patients. The Ninette institution will then be the third largest in Canada.